
 
 
 

 

November 24, 2015 
 
 
Transmittal No. 137      Oil Pipeline Filing:   
     
 
To:  Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
    888 First Street, N.E. 

Washington, DC 20426 
 
The accompanying Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P. (“MPL”) tariff, issued on November 24, 2015, to be 
effective on December 25, 2015, is sent to you for filing in compliance with the requirements of the 
Interstate Commerce Act and the rules and regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. Said 
tariff is issued by Tina R. Granger, Pipeline Tariffs of MPL. 
 
    F.E.R.C. No. 174.2.0 canceling F.E.R.C. No. 174.1.0, IS15-387-000 
     
 
F.E.R.C. No. 174.2.0 contains rules and regulations for Crude Petroleum. MPL is adding language in Item 40, 
Gauging, Deductions and Adjustments, to indicate that movements from Cushing, OK to Cushing-Marklink, 
LLC offline will not contain a deduction of 0.2% but will bear any actual losses that may occur.  No other 
changes have been made in this tariff.  
 
MPL hereby respectfully requests that all protests, complaints, suspensions, motions, or orders, which in 
any way affect this publication, be transmitted via facsimile concurrent with their filing/issuance to Tina 
R. Granger at (918) 574-7495 and Jim Niedermeyer at (918) 574-7034, confirmed at the telephone 
numbers shown below. 
 
I hereby certify that I have on or before this date sent one copy of the publications and transmittal to each 
subscriber thereto by means of transmission agreed upon in writing by the subscriber in accordance with 18 
of the Code of Federal Regulations §385.2010 (f) Methods of service, (2).  Questions and services regarding 
this filing should be directed to Tina R. Granger at the address shown. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Tina R. Granger     Jim Niedermeyer 
Manager, Pipeline Tariffs   Counsel 
One Williams Center    One Williams Center 
Tulsa, OK 74172     Tulsa, OK  74172 
(918) 574-7415     (918) 574-7039 
 
 


